

IDEAL INDIAN SCHOOL, DOHA- QATAR TERM 1 EXAMINATION, OCTOBER 2023

Subject: English SET 2

Class V Date: 12/10/2023 Max Marks: 80 Duration: 3 Hrs.

GENERAL INSTRUCTIONS

- 1. This paper consists of four sections: A, B, C & D. All questions are compulsory
- 2. Separate instructions are given with each section and question, wherever necessary. Read these instructions very carefully and follow them.
- 3. Read all the questions carefully.
- 4. Attempt all the questions.
- 5. Write all your answers neatly.

SECTION A (READING) (20 marks)

1A)<u>Read the given passage carefully and answer the questions given below:</u> (6X1=6marks)

Aryan always dreamed of having a pet dog. Finally, his wish came true when his parents surprised him with an adorable puppy. Aryan named him Buddy, and the two became inseparable. They played together, went for walks, and shared many memorable moments. Buddy brought immense joy to Aryan's life and taught him about love and responsibility.

Aryan took good care of his furry friend, ensuring he had food, water, and regular vet visits. Aryan and Buddy's bond grew stronger each day, making their friendship everlasting.

- 1. Aryan's lifelong wish was to
- 2. How did Aryan's parents surprise him?
- 3. What did Aryan name his new pet dog? a. Buddy b. Tomy
- 4. Buddy brought immense _____ and taught him about _____
- 5. How did Aryan take care of Buddy?
- 6. Aryan and Buddy made ______friendship.

1B) Read the given passage carefully and answer the questions given below:

(7X2=14marks)

Jimmy and Simmy are twins. They were born on 5th January 2013. They are ten now and in the fifth grade. Jimmy and Simmy do everything together. They are in the same class. They dress alike. They look the same. People always get them confused. This really makes Jimmy and Simmy

laugh. Teachers always get them mixed up at school. Even their father has trouble telling them apart. Their mother doesn't, though. She always knows which twin is which. Jimmy and Simmy often try to confuse her, but it has never happened. Their older brother, Bob, is fifteen. He never knows which one is which. He doesn't even try. Jimmy and Simmy have the same friends. Their friends always mix them up. It doesn't matter to Jimmy and Simmy. One day, their father told their mother to get one of them a different haircut, so that he could tell them apart. Jimmy and Simmy were horrified. They didn't want to look different. They liked looking the same. Their mother came to the rescue, and refused to make them cut their hair.

The girls were happy just the way they were and didn't want to change. Their dad just shook his head. He would have to stay confused. Jimmy and Simmy didn't care. They knew which one was which, and that was all that mattered.

- 1. When were Jimmy and Simmy born?
- 2. Who in the family wanted them to look different?
- 3. Who came for rescue the twins from haircut?
- 4.Who is Bob?
- 5. Who in the family never got confused of twins?
- 6. How old are Jimmy and Simmy?
- 7. What was the reaction of Jimmy and Simmy when they heard about their haircut?

SECTION - B (WRITING) (15 Marks)

2) Write a paragraph about a favorite person in your life, using the clues given below. (age, profession, habits, impression, relation, support, care, gift, kind, good behavior)

(1X5=5 Marks)

3) Write a letter to your friend describing 'No bag day' in your school and how you enjoyed it in your school. (1X5=5 Marks)

4) Make a poster on the topic 'Say yes to reading books and no to mobile addiction'.

(1X5=5 Marks)

<u>SECTION – C (GRAMMAR)</u> (15 Marks)

5) Fill in the blanks with correct articles .

1. William was eating _____ apple.

2.My father is ______ tallest in the family.

6) Rewrite the given sentence and underline the adverb of frequency in it. (2X1=2 marks)

- 1. My brother always wins at carrom.
- 2. We rarely go to watch cinema.

7) Draw a box around the subject and circle the object in each of these sentences.

(2X1=2 marks)

- 1. Maria ate a fruit after the lunch.
- 2. Jimmy soaked the peas overnight.

(2X1=2 marks)

8) Rewrite the given sentence and underline the adverb of degree in it.1. My brother is extremely angry to know this matter.	(1X1=1 marks)
 9) Complete the sentence with correct pronouns. 1 was your class teacher last year? (Who / Whom) 2 are my books in my hand. (These / Those) 3. My little brother learnt to walk by (myself / himself) 	(3X1=3 marks)
 10) Rewrite the sentence and circle the correct homophones. 1. We should not the food. (waist / waste) 2. The lion attacked the in the jungle. (deer / dear) 	(2X1=2 marks)
 11) Identify the underlined words as main verb or auxiliary verb. We will <u>play</u> our next match on Sunday. <u>May</u> I come in please? Monkey <u>ate</u> all the bananas. 	(3X1=3 marks)
SECTION D (LITERATURE) (30 Marks)	
12) Read the following extracts and answer the questions given below:	
 aif I get a shooting star to notice me. a. From which poem is the above line extracted? b. Name the poet of this poem. c. What does the speaker think will happen, if a shooting sta 	(3X1=3 Marks) r notices her?
 b. By, on the highway, low and loud a. What does low and loud refers to? b. Which poetic device is used in the above lines? c. Name the poem and the poet. 	(3X1=3 Marks)
 c. "All except for one". a. Which cottage number is referred to as one? b. Who was the owner of that cottage? c. From which lesson is the above line extracted? d. Who said these words? 	(4X1=4 Marks)
13) Answer any 7 of the following questions: [40-60 words](7 X2=14)	4 marks)
a. When and where can the speaker see the shooting star?b. How did Robinson Crusoe keep a calendar in the deserted island?c. What kind of place did Crusoe find for building a home?d. What unusual situation was made possible by the water truce?e. Why would the shooting star need to find another galaxy?f. At what time of the night does the man ride the horse?	2

g. Why were the other animals shocked at Shere Khan?

h. What shows that the Mayor was fond of insects?

14) Answer any one question in detail [100-120 words] (1x6=6 marks)

a) Imagine that you are Robinson Crusoe and you find yourself alone on a deserted island. Write your experience on the measures you will take to survive on that lonely island.

or

b) Describe the beauty of town of Bunting and give details of old Molly's neighbourhood.
